
 

 

April 29, 2022 
 
Dear Colleagues and Students: 
 
It has been 114 weeks since the first COVID-19 Update was sent out. We went through some difficult 
days but collectively we accomplished the Chancellor’s directive and focused our efforts on two priorities: 

• To safeguard the health, safety, and welfare of our faculty, staff, and students 

• To enable students to progress toward their educational goal 
 
While the COVID virus is still among us, things have calmed down and we are getting back to a new 
normal. Therefore, this will be our last Friday COVID-19 Update.  
 
I would like to thank the Pandemic Task Force Members for helping NHCC weather, and even thrive, 
during the pandemic. We are sunsetting The Pandemic Task Force however if anything changes with the 
virus, we will reconvene the task force and the COVID-19 Friday updates. 
 
Pandemic Task Force Members: 
Jayant Anand 
Dawn Belko 
Joshua Blackwell 
Karen Carr 
Joseph Collins 
Victoria DeFord 
Lindsay Fort 
Rolando Garcia  
Kathy Grady 
Kathy Hendrickson 
Liz Hogenson 
Shawn Holmes 
Nerita Hughes 
Ibuchwa Kisongo 
Hendrickson, Kathy S  
Melissa Leimbek 
Missy Lott 
Erin Lynne 
Jesse Mason 
Paul Melchior 
Anthony Miler 
Julia Ugorji 
JulioVargas-Essex 
Eda Watts 
 
 
 

Victoria DeFord, Human Resources Director 
Victoria.DeFord@nhcc.edu   
763-424-0995 
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